New ch|ef rallys for a great 2006!

Brothers,

2006 is the year
of our 60™ anniver-
sary, and as such it
bodes to be a great
year. We started
the year with a
great fall fellowship and klondike. We will
continue this trend of great events throughout
the year. Join together and help us make them
the best our lodge has ever seen.

This year also is a NOAC year and
Ini-to seems biting at the bit to get out there
and show everybody what the OA is all about.
The same goes for this years conclave. We
are going to practice all the quest events at the
spring fellowship so we will be ready.
Join with your brothers and lets make this year
relize its full potential and have a heck of a
time doing it..

®  50% of new members attend a lodge func-
tion or chapter meeting

SPRING

FELLOWSHIP
JUST FUN AND GAMES
AND FELLOWSHIP, TOO
MARCH 3-5

®  30% Brotherhood conversion... done
meaningfully, not just numbers

o NOAC/Concalve chairmen appointed by
Jan 1

e Each VC will have 5 lodge committees
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Carrying on a 60 year old tradition, IniTo Lodge will gather
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be produced and edited

by Andrew Robinson:

kirin_tor knight@yahoo.

com

again on March 3-5 for a weekend of fellowship.. This year,
once again the LEC has planned fun with a purpose!

Friday night will kickoff with our latest tradition of popcorn
and movies.

Saturday training promises to be something special with
“Tump Start Ceremonies” as a new addition to the regular
stuff. Randy Jansen is planning to put on a very special semi-
nar/activity to help meet the Lodge’s biggest need: to get
some new ceremony teams “jump started”. It will include
ideas on organizing a Callout for a camporee, starting up a
new team, learning ceremony parts, building your regalia,
getting ready for the big weekend, and other stuff.

There will be Elangomat training too. And a Brotherhood Cere-
mony Saturday night.

Just for FUN: Ben Allen is getting all the quest games ready for
conclave. There will be Egg Toss, Cross Country, Hawk
Throw, and “Monkey-Cat” All Quest Events for the conclave
(practice) but for fun too. Ever heard of monkey-cat? I think
it’s a cross between Flicker Ball and Frisby Golf, but I'm not
sure who to tackle!

Get with it... get on it... and be there.
Don’t forget to preregister, use the form at the end on the thun-
derhead. ... If you want plenty of food!
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The Thunderhead
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[ think everyone would agree that this year’s Klondike was one of

@ n H @t a m p@ u the best ever. Over 400 scouts attended, with more than 550 total
[ m- cluding adults. The gold rush trail was so much fun that many did-
n’t want to quit.... Lots of gold nuggets in the bag! But when it came time for the sled race,
nobody was gonna miss that! There were over 40 sleds entered. Heats were run 5 sleds at a
50, time, until just 5 were left for the final race. Troop 55 took top honors for the first time, barely

\ beating out the competition (word is they had a consultant from the Ididarod on there team).

) Troop OA reps got treated to a special lunch. Ms Norma’s Hot Dogs. This was also the biggest
| // year for “Panning for Gold”. Seems like it was always elbow to elbow at the panning trough.

also a lot of fun.. All scout entertainment including a lot of new skits and “the cremation of
Sam McGhee™.

While the weather was great Saturday, the rain moved Sunday morning, but over 200 attended Sunday “Vespers in the
Mist” lead by Matt Bozeman. A fine way to end a great weekend.

2006 Lodge Gosls

®  50% of new members attend a lodge function or chapter
meeting

e  30% Brotherhood conversion. ..
just numbers

done meaningfully, not

® NOAC/Concalve chairmen appointed by Jan |

e Each VC will have 5 lodge committees filled by Spring
Fellowship

e [odge will produce a new “where to go camping guide”
by Banquet

® FEach committee will have at least one member from each
chapter

e Lodge communications committee will consist of chapter
secretaries

e Ensure OA day at camp and winter camp is recognized
and meaningful

® 10% of members will earn “Leadership in Service award”

IniTo lodge is going to buy Camp a portableg PH
system! The lodge had a little mongy lgft over
from Rlondike, and it segmed only fitting to
spend it on Camp. The l€C and gou found a
need and filled it.

Service to Scouting—Service to Camp

NOAC 2006 Michigan State Univer-
sity July 29-August 3, 2006

This years NOAC will be the biggest one to date.
NOAC is the National Order of the Arrow Conven-
tion. It is a gathering of thousands of Arrowmen
from all over the country. You spend the 5 days in
the dorms in campus, and experience college life.
You also get to meet people from all over the coun-
try. I have meet people from as far away as Ger-
many and Hawaii. You will also attend classes in
the mornings that can range from SCUBA to regalia
making to lodge administration. If you are inter-
ested in anything, they have something that will suit
your tastes and interests. Every evening has a dele-
gation wide activity; this includes the best Scout
shows you have ever seen and a Grand Hodag. This
will be my third NOAC, and I hope it is not my last.
It should cost around $600 for the event which is a
steal for what you get. A deposit of $100 is due by
the end of the month. For more info e-mail me at
ayoumans@uga.edu.

Andrew Youmans

CHECK OUT MORE NOAC INFO pg 5>>
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LEADERSHIP
IN SERVICE

Serving the
Camps and Communitics
where Scouting thrives!

Earn the Leadership In Service

Award
e Award can be earned in 2005, 2006
& 2007
e Award is a ribbon the first time its
earned, with a feather for each addi-
tion time you earn it
e Requirements are simple:
Give 8 hours of service in a proj
ect benefiting a local scout camgp
Give 6 hours of service in a
Lodge or Chapter community
service project
e Visit www.thunderbsa.org and clicK
on the link to the Lodge Web Site
for for more details and a signoff
sheet (also available at events)
e Completed forms must be turned in
to the Lodge Secretary (mail to
Thunder reservation)

the end of your Ordeal.
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Awards
and
Recognitions

2005 Founder’s wards

Andrew Youmans (Y)
Al Bauer (A)

2005 Cheerful Service

Awards
Kuwi:
Hunter Gore (Y)
Scott Huckaby (A)
Echota:
Randy Jansen (Y)
Scott Allen (A)
Coweta:
Chris Holcomb (Y)
Lin Holcomb (A)

2005 Vigils:

Ben Allen (Y)
Jesse Brill (Y)
Philip Huckaby (Y)
Danny Jackson (Y)
Dave Willoughby (A)

2005 Leadership in Service
Award:
Jared Thacker (Y)
Ken Thacker (A)
Matthew Niebes (Y)

David Niebes SAZ

Trail to Brotherhood

1. As a new year shifts into second gear, It is once again time to be pondering the ques-
tion that every Arrowman must face: When am I ready to seal my membership in the
lodge? What do I have to do?
Its all laid out in the OA Handbook, but you can also find the “Challenges of Brotherhood” mem-
bership under “info and forms™ on the lodge web site. Www.ini-to324.org. Just bring the letter,
even a blank one with you and there will be a brother willing to help you through it. There’s a $10
donation to help offset the cost of the new sash. There is no test.. Just your desire to prove that
you have taken “the burden from the shoulders”of your fellow scouts, like you were challenged at

Lodge Dues:
Why the change???

Effective Feb 1, 2006, Lodge
dues increased to $10.00 per
year. Our recharter fee to Na-
tional OA went up to $3.00 per
Arrowman. Also, dues cover
copying and postage for the
Thunderhead. The new dues
level barely covers this, but the
LEC felt it was neccesary to
keep the dues as low as possible

Wanted:

Anyone who has Lodge Re-
galia should call Chris
Dunn. This includes
Torches, head dresses, and
out fits. You can reach him
at (770) 229-2672 Or at
cagle679@hotmail.com
Anyone who is on a cere-
monies team should also
call Him.
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